
 

NEW JERSEY FIRST ACT 

The New Jersey First Act mandates that all employees of State and Local Government must be residents 

of the State in order to hold certain positions. The law became effective September 1, 2011 and applies 

to all current and newly hired New Jersey City State University employees, unless otherwise exempted. 

If you already work for State or local government as of September 1, 2011, and you do not live in New 

Jersey, you are not required to move to New Jersey.  All potential employees that are not exempted are 

notified of the State residency requirement on all New Jersey City University job postings. 

If a new employee is applying to a position covered by this law, and you do 


